
 

Report of the Burwood/Pegasus Community Board to the Council meeting of 25 September 2003 

2. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 2.1 SUBMISSION TO LOOKING AHEAD 2003-2011 
 
  A letter was received from Wayne Thomas, Environment Canterbury, regarding the Board’s 

submission to Environment Canterbury’s draft annual plan ‘Looking Ahead 2003-2011’.  The 
Board decided: 

 
1. That the information be received. 
 
2. That the Board thank Environment Canterbury for its consideration of the Board’s 

submission on ‘Looking Ahead 2003-2011’ and request: prioritisation be given to the 
Christchurch coastal area in work on the Canterbury coastal hazards zones; further 
information be provided on the timing of development of a network of cross-suburban bus 
routes to complement the Orbiter; and further consideration be given to the inclusion of 
beggar’s tick in intensive weed management strategies. 

 
 2.2 NORTH NEW BRIGHTON COMMUNITY CENTRE 
 
  A letter was received from Kim Money, Community Connection Nga Ngaru Trust, regarding the 

Trust’s proposal for a community café, youth venue, boutique movie theatre, healthy school 
lunch project and information centre at the North New Brighton Community Centre.  The Board 
decided: 

 
1. That the Board send a letter of thanks to the Community Connection Nga Ngaru Trust 

and the North New Brighton Residents’ Association for their advocacy for the North New 
Brighton Community Centre refurbishment on behalf of the community. 

 
2. That a meeting be arranged between the Community Connection Nga Ngaru Trust, the 

North New Brighton Residents’ Association and Board members of the North New 
Brighton Community Centre Working Party to discuss the Trust’s future involvement in 
the Centre. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


